

## **Hoyland Springwood Primary School**

www.hoylandspringwood.org Headteacher: Mrs Jennifer Hunt Executive Headteacher: Mrs Gerry Wilson

Monday 8th February 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

## **Notification of Positive Covid-19 Results During February Half Term**

With the February Half Term holiday fast approaching and with the country on national lockdown, it is incredibly important that we continue to keep our school community safe.

Please use the government website (<a href="www.gov.uk/coronavirus">www.gov.uk/coronavirus</a>) and remain vigilant and follow the rules to protect yourselves, our children and our wider community.

Our last day in school is Friday 12<sup>th</sup> February. Please can we ask that if your child develops COVID symptoms on Saturday 13<sup>th</sup> February or Sunday 14<sup>th</sup> February and then receives a positive test result or your child receives a positive test result on Saturday 13<sup>th</sup> February or Sunday 14<sup>th</sup> February you must contact school urgently by emailing: springwood@ecmtrust.co.uk

Please tell us your child's full name and class group or teacher, the date that they started with symptoms and the date of their positive test result.

## \*\*\*\*Please do not ring school as there will be no one in the building to answer the phone\*\*\*\*

Please note that you do not need to contact school if your child develops symptoms after Sunday 14<sup>th</sup> February but rather contact NHS Test and Trace and follow their guidance <a href="www.gov.uk/guidance/nhstest-and-trace-how-it-works">www.gov.uk/guidance/nhstest-and-trace-how-it-works</a>.

This letter has been sent with our children's best interests at heart, and we truly hope that no-one has the need to contact us over the upcoming period.

Many thanks for your continued co-operation and support throughout this difficult time and we look forward to seeing the children who are currently accessing school on Monday 22<sup>nd</sup> February.

Yours Sincerely,

J. Hunt

Mrs Jennifer Hunt